From:
To:

noreply@esolutionsgroup.ca
Clerks; Communications

Subject: New Response Completed for Senior of the Year Nomination Form

Date:

Wednesday, April 10, 2024 3:03:51 PM

WARNING: This email originated from someone who is not
sending from a Town of Essex email address. Reply only if you
recognize the senders email address. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender, the senders email
address and know the content is safe.

Hello,

Please note the following response to Senior of the Year Nomination Form
has been submitted at Wednesday April 10th 2024 3:03 PM with reference
number 2024-04-10-013.

What is your full name?
Jessica Catherwood

What is your main phone number?

Please provide a valid email address.

What is the nominee's full name?
Timothy J Catherwood

What is the nominee's full address (including street, street
number, and postal code).

What is the nominee's home or primary phone number?

What is the nominee's email address?

Please provide a brief summary of why this individual should
receive an Ontario Senior of the Year award?




Tim Catherwood has been retired since October 2015 but remains
very active in the Windsor-Essex County community by giving back to
help others who are vulnerable or in need.

Currently, Tim is a member of the Board of Directors of the United
Way of Windsor & Essex County, is a member of the Governance and
Development Committee, and Chairs the Compensation Sub-
Committee. Tim has been a member of United Way’s Equity &
Diversity, Data Governance, Social Enterprise and Strategic Planning
Committees and Chaired the Community Impact Council. During
2015-16 Tim served as Chair of the annual United Way Campaign.

Tim represents United Way on the Executive Leadership Council of
ProsperUs, a collaborative of private, public and not-for-profit
organizations developing a strategy and programming to eliminate
Childhood Poverty in Windsor and Essex County. Tim is Co-Chair of
the ProsperUs Investors Table.

In September 2022 Tim joined the Board of Directors for the
Canadian Mental Health Association (Windsor-Essex County Branch)
and is currently Vice-Chair of the Board and a member of the
Governance and Nominating Committee.

Since September 2023 Tim has been a member of Hotel Dieu Grace
Healthcare’s Finance and Audit Committee. From June 2013 to June
2017 Tim had served as a member of the Board of Directors for
HDGH, including as Vice Chair, was Chair of the Governance
Committee and was a member of the Quality and Patient Care and
Workplace Excellence Committees. Tim was also Chair of the Board of
Directors of HDGH’s Changing Lives Together Foundation.

Tim was active in his service to the community even before
retirement serving as a Board Member of the Teen Health Centre,
Windsor Essex Community Health Centre, and Brain Injury
Association of Windsor & Essex County.

As a retiree Tim is fortunate to have many options about how to
spend his time and energy. True to his values he remains committed
to doing what he can to make our community a better, more
compassionate and equitable place to live for everyone.
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